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Correspondence between the TUSC national steering committee and Respect
May-August 2012
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17 Colebert House, 

Colebert Avenue, 
London, E1 4JP

To: The National Officers,

Respect, PO Box 167,

Manchester, M19 0AH

office@respectparty.info 
29th May 2012

Dear comrades,

I am writing on behalf of the Trade Unionist and Socialist Coalition (TUSC) national steering committee to invite Respect to discuss how our two organisations can collaborate in the period ahead.
Our steering committee took this decision as part of its review of May’s local elections, where your success in winning five councillors in the aftermath of the Bradford West by-election was welcomed as another blow to the pro-austerity consensus of the establishment parties.  TUSC-backed candidates won two council seats, although a sitting councillor, the TUSC national chairperson Dave Nellist, lost his seat in Coventry.  While elsewhere there was the inevitable mix of results, the 6.2% average vote achieved by our 134 local council candidates – up from last year, and in a bigger percentage of seats – was felt by all the participants in TUSC to be a solid basis for continuing the task of building a trade union-rooted and socialist electoral alternative.  Our full results are available online at http://www.tusc.org.uk/pdfs/2012/TUSC_Results_Report.pdf 
We also agreed at our meeting to encourage TUSC candidates in council and parliamentary by-elections, mayoral contests, and the non-metropolitan county council elections next year.  This raises immediately, for example,  the question of November’s Bristol mayoral and Manchester Central by-election contests and how we can attempt to avoid an electoral clash.  For these reasons alone we are sure that you agree we need to discuss.

We look forward to your reply.

With regards,
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Clive Heemskerk, 

TUSC national nominating officer
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17 Colebert House, 

Colebert Avenue, 
London, E1 4JP

To: The National Officers,

Respect, PO Box 167,

Manchester, M19 0AH

office@respectparty.info 
27th June 2012

Dear comrades,

I wrote to you in May on behalf of the Trade Unionist and Socialist Coalition (TUSC) national steering committee to invite Respect to discuss how our two organisations may be able to collaborate, particularly, although not exclusively, on how we could attempt to avoid possible future electoral clashes.  Unfortunately I have not to date received a reply.

I attach again the original letter.  The next scheduled meeting of the TUSC national steering committee is on Wednesday 18th July and it would be appreciated if we could receive a response from you before then. 

Once again, we look forward to your reply.

With regards,
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Clive Heemskerk, 

TUSC national nominating officer
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Clive Heemskirk

Trade Unionist and Socialist Coalition

17 Colebert House

Colebert Avenue

London

E1 4JP

28 June 2012

Dear Clive

Thank you ever so much for you letter dated 29 May 2012 and your subsequent follow up message of 27 June 2012 regarding the Trade Unionist and Socialist Coalition’s (TUSC) offer of discussions in relation to its intentions in the Manchester Central parliamentary by-election and the Bristol Mayoralty election. Please accept my apologies for the delay in replying but it has been an extremely busy period for our party entailing mass growth and all the organizational issues that flow from it.

Having won the Bradford West by-election with such a stunning vote, we consider maintaining the anti-austerity momentum that has developed to be of the highest importance. Naturally, we intend to contest the Manchester Central parliamentary by-election and the Bristol Mayoral election in November. We have already selected a candidate for the Bristol Mayoral election and declared our intention publicly in relation to Manchester Central. 

Given that it is not a member of TUSC, the Respect Party does not feel it has the right to ask that TUSC does not select candidates to contest these elections. It would be improper for the Respect Party to ask TUSC to stand down in these elections. 

We entirely accept that TUSC will make its own decisions about whether to contest these elections based upon its own analysis of the situation and its own best interests, just as the Respect Party has already made its decisions. 

Please let me take this opportunity of wishing you well. 

In peace, justice and equality

Chris Chilvers

Acting National Secretary 

The Respect Party
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17 Colebert House, 

Colebert Avenue, 
London, E1 4JP

To: Chris Chilvers, 

Respect Acting National Secretary

cajchilvers@yahoo.co.uk 
office@respectparty.info 
15th August 2012

Dear Chris,

Thank you for your recent response to our invitation to Respect to discuss, amongst other things, how our two organisations could attempt to avoid possible future electoral clashes.  Your letter was discussed at the July meeting of the TUSC national steering committee. 

There was disappointment that Respect did not wish to explore with TUSC whether agreement could be reached in the forthcoming Bristol Mayoral and Manchester Central by-election contests.  But hope was also expressed that this should not preclude a dialogue between us and I was tasked with writing again to attempt to arrange a face-to-face meeting with the Respect officers.

This has become especially apposite with the news that there will now be two further parliamentary by-elections on November 15th, in Corby and Cardiff South & Penarth.  We would also be keen to discuss our mutual plans for next year’s mayoral contests and non-metropolitan county council elections.

Once again, we look forward to your reply.

With regards,
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Clive Heemskerk, 

TUSC national nominating officer
